March 19, 1946

Mr. Clint Kanaga, jr. 5531 Tahoe Lane Kansas City, Kansas

Dear Clint:

It was mighty thoughtful and indeed considerate of you in sending me the special delivery letter regarding T. P. Hunter. I read it to the boys and it made a profound impression on everyone of them, the ones who knew T. P. so well. However, Bob Kurland was just too tough and too tall under a low ten-foot basket.

As long as the stupid Rules Committee permits the ten-foot basket, they are just inviting the Aggies to proselyte and subsidize these exceptionally tall boys of an unreachable altitude. It is the dumbest thing that I have ever seen, but the majority of coaches are content to take the play away from the ordinary size boy by doing nothing about the height of the basket.

With every good wish to you and your good family,

I am

Sincerely,

FCA:MF

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.